MINUTES OF THE MEETING
For the Worland Recreation District Board
HELD October 12th, 2023

	A meeting of the Worland Recreation District Board was held October 12th at the Worland Community Center Complex, Worland, and Washakie County, Wyoming at 12:00 p.m. Present at the meeting were Steve Hunt, Ron Overcast, Jonathan Hake, Carol Grosch, Charlie Cauffman and Matt Schneider. 
[bookmark: _Hlk145497068]A motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the minutes for September 14th, 2023 meeting per meeting and email votes.
Old Business
· Daniels Fund-Steve talked to the guy from Jadeco, the metal poles are now cheaper than the wood poles, directed to call Rocky Mountain Power, hasn’t heard back from them yet.  The person from Jadeco is putting an estimate together and will let Steve know soon. Nick said the Newell Sargeant Foundation is taking submission requests for co funding and the cut off is the 24th of October, going to ask for $50,000 for lighting and fencing.
· Website-working on getting the final adjustments done and launch it soon.
· 8-hour board member training
· New commissioner’s need to be advertised in November.  Baseball for sure, but Steve thinks that every couple years that all need to be opened up to new commissioners if interested.


Commissioners Reports:
· Carol Grosch- doesn’t have any new information
· Steve- last game of soccer is tonight, started it earlier this year but might to start it even earlier next year.  The later games are ending in the dark.  Only had one major blow up between a few coaches but the rest of the season has gone well.  Volleyball last games are next Monday.  Boys Basketball cutoff is this Friday, not good numbers so far, but hoping to get more in the next couple days.
· Matt- parents of 5/6th graders had a senior bowl on Monday night at the High School with Don Bryant announcing the game.  Matt wants to continue to do this every year, had High School players there and it turned out really well.  Going to finish up the season tonight, check in for gear is next Thursday night. Did have a head injury last Saturday, did get rushed to the ER and had a concussion.  
· Charlie/Jonathan-last home football game is tomorrow, volleyball is here tonight and tomorrow night, swimming has regionals next week. Middle school is starting their winter sports season Girls basketball and boys wrestling start next week.  Finishing designs for the weight room remodel at the High School.  Did get approved for a softball team this spring.  
· Nick-going to talk to the Newell Sargeant Foundation about pickleball funding.  Steve mentioned that maybe the school tennis courts might work for reconstruction for pickleball courts, or the fairgrounds indoors.  Also trying to figure out the flooding of the middle parking lot at Newell Sargeant park.  

New Business
· Joy found two bills that needed to be paid from baseball season, need to take care of those.
Treasures Report: 
· Matt talked about how football prices are really low for participating, didn’t buy any supplies this year

A motion was made, seconded and unanimously carried to approve the treasures report and pay the bills per meeting and email votes.
The next meeting of the Board is set for November 9th, 2023 at 12:00 P.M.  
There being no further business, the meeting was completed.

Submitted:
__________________________                                                          ____________________________
Matt Schneider, President
